

"MINUTEMEN"

P.O. BOX 896 ELGIN, ILLINOIS

FEB 22 1971

DECEMBER BULLETIN

December 15, 1970

Dear Fellow Patriots:

On December 12th and 13th a meeting of State and Regional Coordinators was held in the Chicago area for the purpose of reorganizing the Minutemen. This meeting was forced upon us by the following facts coming to light in the recent months.

- 1. The Headquarters staff at Norborne have been stealing defense funds for some time and spending this money on luxury items for their own personal use. Also some of this money has been used for the purchase of hallucenegenic drugs which are used quite heavily by persons on the staff at Norborne.
- 2. Bob DePugh is no longer able to run the organization, and his attempts to do so from jail are tearing it apart.
- 3. Patriots across the country have been sold out by the pimps and dupes who now control the operations at Norborne Missouri. Security of all types has vanished from their grasp.
- 4. The National Headquarters staff has been unable to cooperate or even co-exist with members of the executive council or the Regional and State Coordinators, to the point that many are dropping out of the organization after ten years of hard work.

In light of the proceeding facts and others, the Regional and State Coordinators met in Chicago to determine a new course of action. The turnout at the meeting was much higher than expected with such short notice. The results of the meeting which are of vital importance to all loyal Americans are as follows:

1. The Norborne offices of the Minutemen are no longer to be recognized as the National offices of the organization and the persons working there are no longer accepted as members.

- 2. The Continental United States has been redivided into ten Regions and Coordinators for all ten are in the process of being appointed.
- 3. There will be for the present no new National Headquarters and no National Director However, the Chicago offices will serve as Coordination Center for the intellegence information exchange which all the regions must have. All Coordinators will answer only to the executive council made up of the Ten Regional Coordinators.

Other than the change in leadership and style of National Coordination all goals and aims of the Minutemen will remain as they have always been. All standard operating proceedures will remain in effect.

It is with no great regret that we say goodby to the patriots for profit that have run this organization since the capture of Bob DePugh, and all they stand for.

All material ever issued by National Headquarters is being republished where copyrights allow and all other material is being rewritten slightly and will be ready soon. Please contact your Regional Coordinator or the National Coordinating Center as soon as possible. We need the help of every Patriot in setting right the wrong of the past and in rebuilding the Minutemen into what it once was--"Truely the elite of the patriotic movement."

Enclosed with this letter is a December report form for those of you who are already members. For those of you who are not there is a space to indicate your desire to join. Included also are a list of reprinted and original publications which your teams may not have all listed are now available from your Regional Coordinator or the National Coordinating Center.

The address of Your Regional Coordinator appears on the front page of this letter if one has been appointed for your area at this time. If no second address appears send all mail to the National Coordinating Center, and it will be forwarded to your Regional Coordinator.

Yours For America,

National Executive Council

IF YOU WISH FURTHER INFORMATION; OR IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HAVE AN APPLICATION TO JOIN THE MINUTFMAN ORGANIZATION; AND IF YOU LIVE EAST OF THE MISSISSIPPI RIVER; PLEASE ADDRESS YOUR LETTERS TO:

- PATRIOTS
- * P.C. Box 184
- * BRENTWOOD, MARYLAND, 20722: PLFASE DO NOT PUT YOUR RETURN ADDRESS ON THE OUTSIDE OF YOUR LETTER;!!!!